
State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 

Wisconsin Rapids Service Center 
473 Griffith Avenue 

Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 54494 
Telephone 715-421-7800 

FAX 715-421 -7830 

February 21, 2017 

Mr. Jeffrey Whitrock 
Pioneer Bank 
5758 Main Street 
P.O. Box 220 
Auburndale, WI 54412 

Subject: 

Dear Mr. Rogus: 

Chlorinated Solvent Contamination 
Former Normington's Dry Cleaners, 
821 Chestnut Street, Wisconsin Rapids, Wisconsin 

BRRTS #02-72-257528 

On May 26, 2016, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received the status 
report, submitted by your consultant, REI, for the above-described site. We are not able to 
provide detailed review and approval because of staffing and workload levels. However, I did 
give the report a cursory review, and based on DNR guidelines and circumstances specific to 
this site, the recommendations appear to be a reasonable in this situation with the following 
comments : 

• A short workplan must be submitted within 30 days describing the proposed construction 
design of the proposed additional wells and sampling . 

• Well construction logs for the sprinkler wells must be included in the workplan . 
• A site map showing the location of the proposed wells must be included in the workplan. 
• A geologic cross section figure that includes the source property and sprinkler wells must 

be included in the workplan. 
• A groundwater sampling plan sufficient to determine if and where additional wells may be 

needed to fully define the groundwater plume must be included in the workplan. 
• A timeline for completing the scope of work and status report submittal must be included 

in the workplan . 

Please be aware that NR 749, Wis. Adm. Code, establishes fees for requested 
Department review and response actions taken by staff in the Remediation and 
Redevelopment Program. If you wish to have the Department provide a detailed review of 
the above-mentioned document, please submit $700.00 for this service. Please make the 
check payable to: State of Wisconsin, Department of Natural Resources. 

This letter is your notice to proceed with submitting the required site investigation workplan. 
Work should be performed and reported in accordance with Wisconsin Administrative Code. 
Particularly the NR 700 series on contamination cleanups, and applicable DNR groundwater 
sampling and remediation technical guidance publications. 
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The Department appreciates your cooperation and looks forward to continued progress. If you 
have any questions about this letter or concerns about your investigation and cleanup, please 
feel free to call me at (715) 421-7850. 

Sincerely, 

r.-- . 
" - 7/7~ 

Tom Hvizdak 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 

c: Raymond Ragus, R&R Transmission Specialists, 731 8th Street South, Wisconsin Rapids, WI 
Russ Wilson, Ruder Ware, L.L.S.C., P.O. Box 8050, Wausau, WI 54402-8050 
Andy Delforge, REI, 4080 N. 20th Ave., Wausau, WI 54401 


